
                   VILLAGE OF LANNON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

 

MEMO:   Monthly Activity – June, 2021 

DATE:         Friday, July 2, 2021 

The following is a summary of activity for the month of June, 2021: 

1st, 9:00 PM: Lt. Bethia investigated a drug-related death on N. Lannon 

Rd. WSD Detectives assisted in the investigation. 

3rd, 3:35 PM: Officer Wearing mediated a family trouble in Whispering 

Ridge. 

4th, 3:00 PM: Officer Polka resolved an ongoing family dispute in 

Whispering Ridge by phone. Both parties were advised that their 

concerns were a civil matter and were given suggestions on how to 

proceed. 

4th, 8:55 PM: Officer Polka conducted a prisoner search for WSD in 

Sussex. 

5th, 6:03 PM: Officer LaGosh stopped a subject in Lannon Quarry after 

business hours, who claimed to be making a TikTok video. A trespassing 

citation was issued. 

5th, 10:57 PM: Officer LaGosh attempted to stop a suspicious vehicle in 

the construction area in OverStone. The vehicle, which had no plates, 

fled east on Main St. into Menomonee Falls. The officer did not engage 

in a vehicle pursuit. No property was reported damaged or missing in 

the construction area. Extra patrols have since been conducted. 



7th, 9:30 AM: An anonymous citizen reported that a homeowner in 

Whispering Ridge North was constructing an unauthorized access to the 

Bugline Trail.  The complaint was referred to Waukesha County Parks. 

8th, 1:35 PM: Chief Bell received a complaint from a business on F&W 

Court that trucks delivering to ChemRite were driving on private 

property and causing traffic concerns. ChemRite will work with other 

businesses to mark the traffic pattern more clearly. 

8th, 7:42 PM: Lt. Bethia warned a business on N. Townline Rd. for 

excessive noise during hours outside those specified in their business 

plan. 

8th, 8:00 PM: Chief Bell and Lt. Bethia responded to a report of a child 

laying in the road in the 20500 block of W. Good Hope Rd. He was 

uninjured and advised to play elsewhere. 

9th, 12:45 PM: Chief Bell answered questions from both parties by 

phone regarding the above-referenced ongoing family trouble in 

Whispering Ridge.  

9th, 8:00 PM: A resident complained of two youths on a scooter 

shouting and gesturing profanities at pedestrians near Good Hope and 

Lannon Rds. The citizen was unable to identify the actors or the 

scooter.  Officer Polka later located the scooter in Joecks Park and 

referred the matter to parents of the juveniles. 

11th, 2:30 PM: Chief Bell received a complaint regarding noise from a 

business on Townline Rd. The complainant will attend the next board 

meeting to voice his concerns. The business was issued a final warning. 



14th, 12:10 PM: Chief Bell responded to a residence in Lannon Estates 

for a strange subject in their house. The subject was given permission 

by a different family member to be there. All parties were advised. 

14th, 6:14 PM: Chief Bell cited a resident for operating heavy trucks on 

Forest View Drive in violation of signs. 

16th, 7:00 AM: Chief Bell investigated a natural death in Lannon Estates. 

16th, 10:20 AM: Chief Bell mediated a dispute at ChemRite in which a 

delivery driver refused to leave after being unable to unload his 

product. 

17th, 10:42 AM: Chief Bell returned a stray dog to its owner in the 

20500 block of W. Good Hope Rd. 

17th, 11:00 AM: Officer Lang, our newest officer, was sworn in. 

17th, 12:51 PM: Chief Bell received a call about concerning statements 

made to a healthcare worker by a resident of a rooming house on N. 

Lannon Rd. The resident was determined not to be suicidal as 

presumed. 

19th, 5:43 PM: Officer LaGosh investigated a call of a suspicious-looking 

person on the Bugline Trail. He was not found. 

21st, 9:50 PM: WSD responded to a call of persons climbing on a car in 

the village hall parking lot. The persons in question were the vehicle 

owners who reside next door, attempting to make car repairs. 

22nd, 7:40 AM: Chief Bell responded to St. John’s Church for a fire alarm 

which was determined to be malfunctioning. 



25th, 1:15 PM: Chief Bell investigated a noise complaint from the same 

business on Townline Rd. The offender in this case was determined to 

be a customer and the business was closed at the time. The business is 

cooperating and will warn customers to minimize their vehicle noise. 

28th, 10:45 AM; Chief Bell took delivery of a medication disposal box 

which is now located in the Village Hall lobby. The box was provided by 

a grant from CVS which was arranged by Officer Polka. 

29th, 7:23 PM: Lt. Bethia responded to a child reporting child abuse in 

Lannon Estates. The complaint was baseless. 

29th, 7:30 AM: A known local citizen pumped gas at Lannon BP and 

promised to return later to pay. He failed to return and was cited for 

defrauding the gas station. 

30th, 10:30 AM: Chief Bell took a complaint of a construction worker 

who was observed urinating outdoors at the Rock Pointe development 

site. The developer was instructed to caution workers against such 

behavior. 

30th, 1:00 PM: Chief Bell took a complaint of a truck speeding on 

Lannon Rd. every morning at 5:30 AM. The driver was eventually cited 

on July 2nd for speeding. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Chief Daniel Bell 

Citations Warnings Stops Equip Reports Calls Fire/EMS 

99 52 117 3 2 41 4 

 


